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Fair Value Measurement 
1 Nico Deprez provided the members of the IAWG with a presentation first dealing with the major issues included in the discussion paper and secondly summarised the major ideas and comments made by EFRAG in its Draft Comment Letter on the Discussion Paper. 

2 Bernard Bolle-Redat started the discussion by explaining his view on the FAS 157 concept and especially on the use a market-based measurement basis and how day-one results should be recognized. He explained it based on the following flowchart:  

3 He concluded that an exit value is only an appropriate measurement basis for (i) liabilities which are linked with assets as it avoids an accounting mismatch and (ii) assets/liabilities for which insurers have a trading intention. For all other liabilities, Bernard Bolle-Redat argued that another measurement basis should be used. This point of view was supported by a number of other members of the IAWG. 

4 The recognition of day-one profits (DOP) was not supported for non-trading liabilities measured at fair value in order to avoid any accounting mismatch. The reason is that the amount of DOP is debatable as there is an important level of uncertainty (for instance the mortality rates used). Therefore, the recognition of DOP is only supported for instruments in a trading environment.  
5 Some members of the IAWG mentioned that the accounting treatment for day one profits is currently a separate debate but should in fact be connected with the revenue/profit recognition debate as both issues are linked. 
6 Finally, the concept of a market-based exit value based on transferring a liability rather than the settlement of a liability was discussed. The consensus reached was that if there is a liquid market for such transferred liabilities, then a market-based exit value as defined in the Discussion Paper is acceptable. However the transfer concept was not supported if such a market did not exist. 
7 Regarding specific comments on EFRAG’s draft comment letter on FVM, the following points were raised :

(a) With reference to Question 11, of page 15 of EFRAG’s draft comment letter, in particular para (c), a members pointed out that it would be ‘safer’ not to comment on patterns of recognition of Day 1 profits in order to avoid pre-judging the debate on how best to treat day 1 profits (ie. case for day 1 profits needs a separate debate). 

(b) Day 1 profit recognition issues are important and controversial to all industries, not just insurance, and this matter is somewhat ‘under emphasised’ in EFRAG’s draft comment letter. 
(c) EFRAG should not take a view on the pattern of recognition of Day 1 profits, as the message was slightly contradictory – Was EFRAG concerned about the arbitrary splitting of profits over the contract term?  
(d) Other members felt that EFRAG should emphasise the issue around day 1 profit reporting especially if we are in a world of ‘current exit value’. 
(e) Some members were more ‘comfortable’ with day 1 profits being recognised over time due to the uncertainty inherent in estimation techniques, in other words reliability of measurement was a key concern for them. 
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Insurers hedge liabilities by assets that are fair valued. To correct any mismatch, liabilities should be somehow fair valued.
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